
MINUTES of MEETING of ARGYLL AND BUTE LOCAL REVIEW BODY held in the 
COMMITTEE ROOM 1, KILMORY, LOCHGILPHEAD 

on THURSDAY, 8 MARCH 2018 

Present: Councillor David Kinniburgh (Chair)

Councillor Gordon Blair
Councillor David Kinniburgh

Councillor Jean Moffat

Attending: Charles Reppke, Head of Governance and Law (Legal Adviser)
Adele Price-Williams, Senior Committee Assistant (Minutes)

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

There were no Apologies for Absence intimated.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no Declarations of Interest intimated.

3. CONSIDER NOTICE OF REVIEW REQUEST: DUNJEAIN, 37 ELLENABEICH, 
ISLE OF SEIL, OBAN, PA34 4RQ (REF: 18/0001/LRB) 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  He 
explained that no person present would be entitled to speak other than the Members 
of the Local Review Body (LRB) and Mr Reppke who would provide procedural 
advice if required.

The Chair advised that his first task would be to establish if the Members of the LRB 
felt that they had sufficient information before them to come to a decision on the 
Review.

Councillor Gordon Blair and Councillor Jean Moffat both felt that they needed further 
information in order to come to a decision and the Chair stated that he was of the 
same opinion.

Councillor Blair felt it would be of benefit if the panel could be provided with a map by 
the Planning Department detailing the surrounding area to the site and of any other 
properties in the area to determine if they have had similar uPVC installations and if 
any have had retrospective planning permission applied.

Councillor Moffat agreed with Councillor Blair and felt it would be helpful to have  a 
clear picture of the property and the immediate surrounding area and neighbouring 
properties.

The Chair agreed that a window survey by the Planning Department would be 
essential for the LRB to come to a decision and discussed the possibility of a 
potential site visit with the other Members of the LRB once any further written 
submissions had been received and reviewed by the panel.



Mr Reppke advised that unless Members are familiar with the site and surrounding 
area then the inclusion of pictures in a survey will be of benefit to the LRB followed 
by the possibility of a site visit if Members were then so minded.

Decision

The Argyll and Bute Local Review Body agreed to;

i) request further written submissions from the Planning Department in respect  
of;

a) a window survey of the surrounding area and properties, to include colour 
photographs, detailing if any properties have had similar uPVC 
installations and if any have had retrospective planning permission applied 
in respect of these installations or if any have been altered without 
consent;  

b) details of materials, fenestration and method of opening of those windows 
included in the survey; and

ii) to adjourn the meeting and reconvene at the earliest opportunity.


